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May 20, 2010

The FY 2011 budget includes replacement of Public Works unit # ST341, a 2001 Sterling
tandem axle dump truck with plow. Only one bid was received. The bid results are as
follows:

Vendor Bid Price Trade-in Allowance Net Total Bid
Chicago
International $152,500 $13,500 $139,000
Schaumburg, IL

Public Works received only one sealed bid from Chicago International. The bid price for
the new tandem axle dump truck with plow is $152,500 less a trade-in allowance of
$13,500 equals a net bid price of$139,000. The budgeted amount for this vehicle is
$170,000. The reason this purchase was so under budget is because the body of this truck
is also a material spreader (salt spreader) so we did not have the additional expense of
buying one to fit into the dump bed for winter use. PW likes this feature on some of their
trucks because you do not have to remove and store the material spreader for the summer.
It also has less complex hydraulics which the Fleet Division considers more reliable as
well as less expensive.

I recommend the B.O.T. award a contract to Chicago International of Schaumburg (IL) in
the amount of$139,000 for one new International tandem axle dump truck with plow. I
also recommend declaring Village unit # ST341 as surplus per the attached ordinance and
authorizing its trade-in. Waiver of first reading is requested on this ordinance. Please
submit this item to the Village Board for their consideration at the June 3, 2010 meeting.


